ISSUE:	


Bill Ready Data needs to be exchanged for Consolidated Billing arrangements.  





PROBLEM:	


	The original RSIF Working Group was not able to come to a consensus for the format to be used in exchanging Bill Ready Data.  So, currently there are inconsistencies among the different formats offered by the UDCs.  This situation makes it very difficult for ESPs to prepare systems able to handle the multiple variations.





ALTERNATIVES:


	a)	Continue to allow the option of Comma Separated Value (CSV) format and Electronic Data Interchange (EDI) format for Bill Ready Data.  Have the DQI group be responsible for resolving differences in formats.





	b)	Establish a Users Group with UDC and ESP participants (modeled on the UDC - MDMA User Group) to resolve differences in formats.





	c)	Follow the lead of other Restructuring efforts in several states that are dictating the use of EDI for important data exchanges.  In the case of Bill Ready Data, the EDI 810 format would be used.  Guidelines and direction for proper use of the format are provided by the Utility Industry Group (UIG).





RECOMMENDATION:


	[c]  Standardizing on a single, national format, such as EDI, would greatly simply the system impacts for all concerned parties.  Also, there is an added benefit that the UIG provides an established forum for dealing with future changes.  In fact, a more general policy of using EDI formats, approved by the UIG, for ALL data exchanges would be a wise approach.





DISCUSSION:


	Starting from scratch to develop a record format for exchanging Bill Ready data between UDCs and ESPs is very difficult given the wide variations of bills due to Tariff and system differences.  Since the objective is a format for electronic exchange of data, why not utilize one that is part of a National standard and supported by a Utility Industry Group (UIG)?  EDI (Electronic Data Interchange) is a Nationally recognized and supported standard for electronic commerce.  There exists a format specifically for the use of Billing Data interchange, namely the 810 Format.  Adopting this standard for the California Direct Access Bill Data exchange would eliminate unnecessary planning meetings and allow for concentration of simply mapping the data elements in the appropriate EDI format.  Any issues can be brought before the UIG forum for guidance and resolution.
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